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MC/13/21
The Connexional Allowances Committee - Review of Additional Allowances
1. The Connexional Allowances Committee (CAC) reported to the March 2012 meeting of the Methodist Council.  The report included a section entitled “Review of Additional Allowances”.  That section reported on the work of the Allowances Review Group, which was set up at the request of the Connexional Allowances Committee by the (then) Shadow Ministries Committee in October 2010. The purpose of the Allowances Review Group was to review the present system of allowances above stipend, largely implemented as a result of the Committee’s “Report on the present and future remuneration of ministers and deacons” to the 2002 Conference. Since 2002, there has been an increase in the number and diversity of posts open to ministers  which have attracted allowances above stipend, not least arising from the Connexional Team structure changes in 2008; also, the pattern of locally determined allowances , whether up to or greater than 10% above stipend, has changed as a result of evolving and varied circumstances. The CAC and the Shadow Ministries Committee came to the view that it would be helpful to review the whole system of such allowances and to clarify their purposes and continued justification in ways that are now perceived as fair, transparent, consistent and equitable.

2. The March 2012 meeting of the Methodist Council expressed reservations about this section of the CAC’s report, and resolved (in Resolution 26/1a) to “[ask] the CAC to continue work so as to clarify further the rationale on allowances and fees and report to the Council in 2013.” The CAC’s report to the Conference was amended accordingly.

3. Work on the preparation of a revised set of recommendations relating to allowances above stipend has not been able to be progressed as quickly as envisaged since the 2012 Conference. In the light of other important factors which have a significant bearing on allowances above stipend (such as the work of the Larger than Circuit Working Party, the outcome of job specifications relating to the formation of the Discipleship and Ministries Learning Network, the court case relating to the employment status of ministers and the review of role of the Warden of the Methodist Diaconal Order, all outside the CAC’s control), it is proposed that the CAC’s revised rationale and recommendations  be presented to the Conference in 2014, rather than the 2013. It is consequently proposed that the revised rationale and recommendations be presented to the Council during the 2013/2014 connexional year.
***RESOLUTION:
21/1 
The Methodist Council asks the Connexional Allowances Committee to continue work so as to clarify further the rationale on allowances and fees and report to the Council no later than April 2014.
